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David turned around.  

It was the veiled woman standing beside Elmer who spoke.  

David had noticed this woman long ago.  

She was wearing a veil, so it was either she had a gorgeous face and did not want to 
shock others and cause trouble, or she was so hideous that she did not want to scare 
others.  

Judging from her perfect figure, David felt that the former was more likely.  

It would be such a pity if it was the latter.  

She was young but she was not weak.  

She was stronger than David, and she was at least a mid-Ruler Ranker. It was possible 
that she was even a late Ruler Ranker.  

However, the woman stood beside Elmer and poured tea for him, so David guessed 
that she should be Elmer’s junior.  

She was just following along to learn and gain some experience.  

‘Does she have a way to get me into the auction when Elmer can’t?’  

David could not believe it.  

However, he still replied, “Yes! This auction is very important to me. As long as anyone 
can help me participate in the auction, I, David Lidell, will owe them a favor and will 
never break my promise.”  

“How much is one of your favors worth?” The veiled woman asked curiously.  

“You’ll know in the future!”  

“It seems you have a lot of confidence in yourself.”  

“Of course! If I don’t even have this confidence, how can I become a Saint in the 
future?”  

‘A Saint?  



‘What a brave thing to say!’  

Both Elmer and the veiled woman felt that David was a little too confident.  

Who in Star Kingdom could guarantee that they could enter Saint Realm?  

Even the heirs of those superpowers probably would not dare to say that.  

When one got to Saint Realm, foreign objects would have no effect.  

One could only realize their potential by themselves.  

If one had a thorough realization, one would enter Saint Realm. If they could not, they 
would stay at peak Eternal Realm or partial Eternal Realm. 2  

Even if David’s Master was a True Saint, he could not help David achieve Saint Realm.  

Hence, how could David dare to say that?  

“I can help you get an invitation card and allow you entry into the auction site,” the 
veiled woman said.  

David looked away from the veiled woman and looked at Elmer suspiciously.  

Obviously, he did not believe that the woman in front of him could do what Elmer could 
not.  

Only then did Elmer explain, “David, I forgot to introduce you. This is the third young 
mistress of Treasure Trove. It’s very easy for her to get you an invitation with her 
identity.”  

‘Third young mistress?’  

David was even more confused now.  

‘If she’s the third young mistress, why is she standing?  

‘How can a servant sit while his employer stands?  

‘Shouldn’t it be the opposite?’  

Elmer seemed to notice David’s curiosity, so he continued to explain, “She’s here to 
learn so she doesn’t want to expose her identity.”  

‘I see!’  



David understood a little more now. These big shots had a special way of thinking and 
they liked to mingle with the common people incognito.  

Hence, he asked, “Miss, can you get me an invitation?”  
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“Of course! Didn’t Elmer just tell you? It’s easy for me to get you an invitation with my 
identity. Even if you don’t believe me, you have to trust Elmer! He is also the person in 
charge here.” As she spoke, she walked to David and sat down.  

Marlee had been sitting in that seat earlier.  

“Don’t worry, David! As long as our third young mistress is willing to help you, you will 
definitely be able to enter the auction site,” Elmer added.  

“What do you need from me before you help me?” David asked.  

He knew that since the other party had exposed herself to him, she was definitely willing 
to help him.  

Despite this, he had no idea what she wanted.  

As long as it was not against his principles, David would say yes.  

After all, once he entered the auction, he could quickly improve his strength, thus saving 
a lot of time.  

“You are not from Treasure Trove, so you don’t have to be so polite with me. My name 
is Alba Fellowes,” the veiled woman said.  

“Okay, Miss Fellowes! What do I need to do for you to help me?”  

“I can help you if you want, but you have to prove yourself.”  

“Prove myself? Prove what?” David asked.  

“You have to prove that you have the financial resources to participate in the auction, of 
course. The people who receive the invitations have very wealthy family backgrounds, 
so we don’t have to worry that they won’t pay for the treasures. But we don’t know you. 
What if you bid indiscriminately but don’t have the money to pay? If that happens, I’ll 



have to suffer the consequences even if I am the third young mistress of Treasure 
Trove. I can’t bear this responsibility,” Alba said.  

‘Prove that I have the financial means to enter the auction?  

‘How should I prove this?’  

David was in a dilemma.  

He could not show the other party the balance of his quadrillion Star Dollars, right?  

He might scare her to death if he did.  

The entire Treasure Trove was not worth one quadrillion.  

Furthermore, once he exposed so much money, he did not know how many powerful 
people he would attract.  

His strength was simply not enough to fight them all.  

If he could not explain the source of the Star Dollars then, he would be dissected and 
studied.  

‘What should I do?’  

He could not show his balance, but he had to prove that he had the financial resources 
to enter the auction so that the other party would not worry about him not paying for the 
auction.  

‘What is the most valuabie thing I have right now?’  

David remembered that when he was in the Milky Way, he spent five trillion Galaxy 
Dollars to buy the Stone of Life, which he kept with him the entire time.  

This thing should be a treasure.  

Hence, he took out a wooden box from his arms and handed it to Alba, who was sitting 
beside him. “Miss Fellowes, there is a stone in here. Please check if you can use it as 
collateral to bring me into the auction.” Alba took the box that David handed over and 
opened it without hesitation. She wanted to see what kind of stone it was.  

The moment the wooden box was opened, the room was immediately filled with 
boundless vitality.  

Even the few flowers and plants growing on the windowsill suddenly became full of 
vitality and grew slightly bigger.  



The flower buds that had just grown bloomed in just a few seconds, exuding a fragrance 
that was several times stronger than before.  

Elmer and Aiba were stunned.  

‘What strong vitality.  

‘If normal people took a few sniffs, they could surely add a few more years to their 
lifespan.’  

Alba immediately looked at the wooden box and saw a smooth and round stone lying 
quietly inside.  

The boundless vitality actually emanated from this small stone.  

“Elmer, look at what this is.”  

After Alba finished speaking, she threw the wooden box in her hand to Elmer. Although 
this thing had strong vitality, its effect on Eternals was limited.  

After all, Eternals could continuously form vitality, so they did not need this thing.  

However, its effect was still pretty good for people below Eternal Realm. Someone 
should be willing to spend a lot of money to buy it.  
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Elmer took the wooden box carefully, opened it, and stared at the stone to study it.  

After a while, he said, “Miss Alba, if I’m not mistaken, this stone contains a very large 
amount of vitality, so it can be called the Stone of Life.”  

“Just tell me what’s the use and how much it’s worth!”  

“The Stone of Life has limited effect on the Eternals, but it is very effective for people 
below Eternal Realm, especially for those whose time is up. As for the price, it’s not 
easy to estimate. Those who need it can buy it at a sky-high price to save their lives. If 
you don’t need it, you won’t pay too high a price,” Elmer explained.  

“David, you heard it too. Although this stone is considered a treasure, it is not enough 
for you to enter the auction. If I bring you in, I will naturally be responsible for you. Try to 



see if there is anything else to prove your financial resources,” Alba looked at David and 
said.  

David had only one thought at this time.  

These two people did not know what that was.  

He bought the Stone of Life for 5 trillion Galaxy Dollars and gained 50 thousand lavish 
points.  

It was proof that the system recognized this item and it was not as simple as Elmer 
claimed, nor would it only work on people below Eternal Realm.  

Elmer also failed to address many aspects of the Stone of Life.  

For example, the vitality contained in the Stone of Life was very holy, so it could drive 
away evil forces and quickly heal serious injuries.  

David did not know what to do with the power to drive away evil.  

However, its quick treatment of injuries would be much faster than an Eternal’s typical 
recovery.  

In an evenly matched battle where both sides suffer, the party with the Stone of Life 
could heal quickly.  

On the contrary, the side that did not have the Stone of Life could only rely on the vitality 
generated by their body as an Eternal to recover slowly.  

With this, the side with the Stone of Life could attack and finish the enemy before they 
had time to  

recover.  

In the event where one was facing an invincible opponent, one could pretend to be 
seriously injured and use the Stone of Life to recover quietly and quickly. Then, he could 
wait for an opportunity to make a surprise attack or run away.  

Despite this, Elmer claimed that such a useful stone was only useful to people below 
Eternal Realm.  

It seemed that the old man was not as discerning as he seemed.  

In truth, David had wronged Elmer a bit.  

Elmer started from the bottom of Treasure Trove and got to where he was step by step.  



He had appraised a lot of treasures, but he had never seen the Stone of Life.  

Thus, he could only infer its use based on some past experience and the effect he felt.  

Apart from containing a huge amount of vitality, the Stone of Life indeed had no other 
functions.  

That was why Elmer said that.  

“Miss Fellowes, apart from this stone of life, I don’t have any other treasures to prove 
my wealth.” David smiled bitterly.  

The Stone of Life was the only thing he could take out as collateral, but these two did 
not know what it  

was.  

Even if David carefully explained the other uses of the Stone of Life, they probably 
would not believe him.  

“Then what’s on your back? You’ve been carrying it all the time, so it should be very 
important to you, right?” Alba asked.  

She had been staring at the wooden box on David’s back for a long time.  

Judging from the shape, it should be a sword or knife.  

The reason why she attached so much importance to the wooden box on David’s back 
was that Alba was very obsessed with weapons.  

She did not like other treasures, only precious weapons.  

As the third young mistress of Treasure Trove, Alba had seen enough weapons and 
had collected quite a few.  

However, she still could not stop her curiosity when she saw other weapons.  

The wooden box on David’s back must be housing his weapon, and it was most likely a 
Soulbound Weapon. 1  

Alba was eager to see what it was.  

Although she did not have one, she had to see it.  

“Sorry, Miss Fellowes, this is my weapon and my partner. I will not offer it as collateral,” 
David said seriously.  



The Evil-Splitting Sword had accompanied David in his growth this entire time. Even if 
he lost out on this opportunity to participate in the auction, he would never give it to 
others no matter what.  
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“Can you tell me what weapon it is?” Alba asked.  

“It’s a sword,” David replied.  

“What’s its name?”  

“Evil-Splitting Sword!”  

“Evil-Splitting Sword? What a good name! Can you open it and let me have a look? 
Don’t worry, I don’t want you to use it as collateral. I just want to see if it is worth the 
price. If the Evil-Splitting Sword can prove your strength, I can let you enter the auction 
without asking for anything as collateral,” Alba said.  

Elmer, who was standing next to Alba, was speechless.  

‘Miss Alba’s old habit is back.  

‘I don’t know why this girl likes to study all kinds of weapons so much.  

‘It is said that she researched all the weapons in the Treasure Trove headquarters’ vault 
before she came here.  

‘I think she might change places after she’s almost done here.’  

“You just want to look, right? Not demand it as collateral?” David reconfirmed.  

“Yes, I just want to look.”  

“Alright.”  

After David confirmed with her, he took down the wooden box from behind him and put 
it on the table.  

Alba stared at the wooden box.  

She could feel the piercing energy inside.  



‘It’s a good sword!  

‘It’s definitely an amazing sword!’  

Alba’s heart was already beating even before the box was opened.  

She had been obsessed with studying various weapons in her life, and swords were her 
favorite of the bunch.  

Creak!  

David opened the wooden box, revealing a long red sword inside.  

The moment Alba saw the sword, she was deeply attracted.  

Elmer’s eyes widened at this point too.  

‘What a sharp peerless sword.’  

1  

Judging from his experience in appraising countless weapons for so many years.  

David’s Evil-Splitting Sword certainly had a high level.  

Soulbound Weapons were divided into four levels, low-level, mid-level, high-level and 
first-rate respectively.  

David’s was at least a high-leve! Soulbound Weapon.  

If such a peerless sword was brought to the auction, it would definitely cause countless 
powerful forces to fight crazily for it, and in the end, it would be worth an unimaginable 
sky-high price.  

It seemed that 80% of what this kid David said is true.  

He might have gotten this sword from his master.  

The only people who could afford such a treasure were Saints.  

Alba looked at it, unconsciously wanting to reach out and touch the blade.  

However, David stopped her in time.  

“Miss Fellowes, this sword is very sharp, so you can’t touch it,” David said.  



The Evil-Splitting Sword could cut everything in the world.  

If it was properly used, it could even kill a Saint.  

David did not dare to let Alba, a Ruler Ranker, touch it.  

He could not bear the responsibility if she got hurt.  

The main reason was that he also had not gotten the invitation to the auction yet!  

“David, where did you get this sword?” Alba asked.  

She did not care that David prevented her from touching the blade.  

David only thought for a tenth of a second before replying, “I got the Evil-Splitting Sword 
from my master.”  

The best choice was to push everything to that mysterious master who did not exist.  

After Elmer heard that, he was more certain of his judgment.  
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